Social Committee General Meeting —-December 11, 2023

Members Present: Mary Phelps, Enid Lobel, Pat McCann, Debbie McDowell, Barbara Milligan, Lea Tyler, and Holly
White. Board Member: Bill Schalleur.

Mary P. called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Approval of minutes— Holly W. made a motion to approve the November 13, 2023 minutes. Pat M. seconded the
motion, and it passed.

Treasurer’s Report—Mary P. said the November 30, 2023 account balance was $5,097.95 less the Good Neighbor
account of $1,082.78 for a net balance of $4,015.17.

Activity Reports-

e On December 3, 103 guests enjoyed delicious food, music, dancing, and camaraderie at the annual RAP Holiday
Dinner Dance at RiverCrest. Enid L. said the committee delivered meals to two additional residents, who were
unable to come.

e Thirty-five residents delighted in the December 10 Speaker Series: Holiday Recorder Recital. Lea T. said the room
ambience was welcoming and residents joined in singing familiar tunes.

Upcoming Events-

e Jane Merritt said 24 bakers were going to participate in the December 17 Holiday Cookie Exchange.
e Currently, fourteen residents have signed up for the December 19 Holiday Caroling event.

e Enid L. said 31 people are coming to the Regency Hills New Year’s Eve Cocktail Party. She expects more people to
sign up.

CAB Liaison—At present, Bill Schalleur said the RAP Board is on hiatus. Paving Phase 1 and the Sloan Clubhouse parking
lot is a $300K project for 2024.

Discussion-
Mary discussed some of the proposed 2024 activities and events:

e The Progressive Dinner will take place on April 14 and the Passover Seder will be some time the last week in
April. A Sunday Speaker Series: Estate Planning and Real Estate talk by Scott Reidenbach is scheduled for early
April.

e May activities include The Kentucky Derby Cocktail Reception on May 4 and the Phillies Bus Trip on May 8.

e Arlene Smith will head up the July 4" Party Committee. The Social Committee is searching for someone to
coordinate the End of Summer Party.

e Barbara M. is waiting to hear from the Red Cross representative about the blood drive.
e Enid L. says the RAP Holiday Dinner Dance Committee is waiting for feedback on the December 3, 2023 Party.
The Social Committee will consider these responses when making a decision on the 2024 party.

Since there was no further business, Barbara M. made a motion to adjourn. Holly W. seconded, and the motion passed.
The meeting adjourned at 7:23.

Respectfully submitted, Debbie McDowell, Secretary



